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Dr. Kimberley Henry, a California plastic surgeon, has filed a lawsuit against 

patients who posted negative reviews of her online.  Her lawsuit also demands 

that the reviews be removed.

A similar California case last year ended with the dentist being required pay the 

reviewers' attorney's fees under California's "anti-SLAPP statute".  SLAPP stands 

for "strategic lawsuit against public participation"--an increasingly common 

practice where corporations and parties with significant resources try to bully 

members of the public into silence.  Most people cannot afford to defend against 

these meritless lawsuits and are forced to be silenced out of fear.  The anti-

SLAPP statute lets them stand up to a big-business bully provided they don't say 

anything false in their reviews.

Online reviews are one way for patients to try get a little more information about 

the doctors they are considering.  In many states paid claims histories for 

physicians and safety records of hospitals are not easily accessible for patients.   

Instead of trying to silence patients, hospitals and physicians should work to 

make information readily available about their years of experience, board 

certifications and awards,  numbers of surgeries, their infection and complication 

rates and other factors that patients should be able to review to make informed 

decisions about their health care.

http://www.rhllaw.com/lawyer-attorney-1088476.html
http://www.casp.net/statutes/calstats.html
http://www.contracostatimes.com/news/ci_15444079?nclick_check=1
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